EL CAMINO COLLEGE

Insurance Benefits Committee Meeting Notes

March 23, 2004

MEMBERS AND ALTERNATES PRESENT:

	Victor Hanson, Chairperson
	Carol Quiroz

	Rocky Bonura
	Gary Robertson

	Don Brown
	Jim Schwartz

	Janet Clarke
	Charlotte Thompson

	Valerie Jeffrey
	Marcia Wade

	Mary Ann Leiby
	Michele Whiting

	Linda Olsen
	Lance Widman

	Allene Quarles
	


ALSO ATTENDING:

	Kristin Yokoyama, Keenan & Associates
	Nina Velasquez

	Debbie Smith, Keenan & Associates
	Angela Simon

	Tony Lee, Dickerson Group
	Jan Caldwell

	Daisy Holmes, Dickerson Group
	Tom Storer

	Lori Nickerson, Dickerson Group
	Susan Zareski

	Phillip Knypstra
	Linda Leon

	Anne Clifford
	


The meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m. 

Approval of Meeting Notes

The meeting notes were reviewed.  The meeting notes were approved as presented.

Analysis of medical CalPERS replacement program

(a) Vic Hanson stated the carrier proposals were available in the Federation Office for review.  There being no comments from the committee, the meeting continued.

(b) Daisy Holmes, Tony Lee, and Lori Nickerson from Dickerson Group presented their first of three presentations as contracted by the committee.  Their presentation, 2005 Renewal Proposal Review, gave a general overview and benchmarks of the insurance industry.  Tony stated they will continue to look at the proposals received on the CalPERS replacement marketing and provide comments at the two future meetings. A request was made to Dickerson to include ECC on the “Average Monthly Worker Contribution, 1988-2002” slide.

Discussions were held regarding the retiree requirement to enrollment in Medicare Parts A & B, if the rates quoted were “sucker” rates, Aetna’s Point-of-Service quote, and the increased demands that may be required from the ECC HR staff.  

(c) Kristin Yokoyama and Debbie Smith presented the CalPERS marketing results.  It was stated that all carriers have assumed that Kaiser Permanete will remain.  Aetna declined to bid for 2004 but submitted rates for 2005.  Blue Cross also submitted rates.  CIGNA declined to quote and the PacifiCare retiree rates are still pending.  Therefore, the PacifiCare quote is not illustrated.  Benefits that differ from the current plan are in “bold”.  
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Discussion was held regarding Aetna’s Point-of-Service theory and Blue Cross giving the option of maintaining two PPO plans. Blue Cross also provided replies to the questionnaire.  A copy will be emailed to Valerie Jeffrey for distribution. Kristin suggested that each committee member review the carrier’s networks through their websites. 

Future meetings – 

· Dickerson to include ECC’s contribution levels on their presentation.

· ECC cost versus actual cost.

 Next Meeting Agenda Topics

· District cost vs. actual cost

· Plan enhancement costs

· Dickerson’s comments to proposals

· Lasik surgery under Vision Service Plan

Meeting Adjourned

The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 p.m.

